
 

 

Alaska Department of Corrections Transfers Remaining 
ICE Detainees to Federal Custody 

 
June 30, 2025 (Anchorage): The Alaska Department of Corrections (DOC) confirms that the 
remaining thirty-five (35) Immigration and Customs Enforcement (ICE) detainees housed in 
Anchorage Correctional Complex have been successfully transferred back to the custody of the 
U.S. Department of Homeland Security (DHS)/ICE. DOC values its ongoing relationship with the 
federal government and stands ready to support coordinated efforts that promote public safety 
and efficient use of resources. 
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